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(503) 436-8054


February 3, 2023


Tree Removal Permit Application Review - 415 Fir St


Per your request, I reviewed the Tree Removal Permit Application submitted by Carmen 
Swigart.  This is a new request resulting from a storm event.  I visually inspected the site and 
trees on February 3rd.  It is my recommendation the removal of six trees be granted.


All six trees being requested to be removed are red alders (Alnus rubra) and range from 4” to 
20” DBH (photo attached).  Trees can be referenced with the Tree Hazard Evaluation Form and 
Arborist Report submitted by Certified Arborist, Joe Balden.  These alders where directly 
impacted by recent high wind events.  Four of the trees were undermined when a neighboring 
spruce tree uprooted.  The other two alder trees have begun to lean excessively.  I recommend 
all six tees be permitted for removal.


I recommend the applicant replant several native trees this winter to compensate for tree loss.


Best regards,




Jeff Gerhardt
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Four red alders at site 46a compromised by Sitka spruce uprooting
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